[image: image1.png]



[image: image2.emf]1
2


23rd October 2006
Stig Enevoldsen
Chairman, EFRAG
Avenue des Arts 13-14
1210 Brussels
Belgium
Commentletter@efrag.org
Dear Mr Envoldsen,

Re: EFRAG draft comment letter on IFRIC Draft Interpretation D20 Customer Loyalty Programmes
The British Bankers' Association welcomes the opportunity to comment on EFRAG’s letter regarding the IFRIC Draft Interpretation D20 Customer Loyalty Programmes. We are the principal representative body for banks operating in the United Kingdom. Our members comprise some 260 domestic and international institutions. 

We agree with the analysis presented by EFRAG in support of the draft comment letter. Although we join in welcoming IFRIC’s efforts to provide clarification on an issue in which practices appear to have diverged, we believe it would have been appropriate for IFRIC to await the outcome of the ongoing IASB and FASB investigation into revenue recognition. We wish to emphasise that we do not want to see a move away from principles based standards. 

From what we can see, IFRIC appears to have considered three options and selected the most complex and theoretical. It would seem to us that recognising an expense in accordance with IAS 37 provides the most appropriate treatment in most instances.

With regard to the draft comment letter, we would welcome a strengthening of the points made in paragraph 14. The letter must leave IFRIC in no doubt that the costs of harmonisation cannot exceed the benefits of a common approach. Notwithstanding this, we believe EFRAG’s response to be an important contribution to the debate and give it our full support.
Yours sincerely,

Adam Cull  
British Bankers’ Association
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